
FIA World Endurance Championship
Round 5 – 6 Hours of Sao Paulo

2025 July 10th - 13th

Decision no. 12

The Stewards, having received a report from the FIA Race Director, having summoned and heard the Team manager,
determined a breach of the regulations has been committed by the competitor named below and impose the penalty
referred to.

N° / Competitor: 88 / PROTON COMPETITION

Session: FP3

Time (fact): 10:45

Fact: Minimum safety clothing for Competitors’ personnel in the pit lane

Offence: Alleged breach of Article 4.2.2 of FIA WEC Sporting Regulations

Decision: No further action

Reason:
During the hearing, the Team Representative explained that there is an access point next to their garage through which
general guests can enter the pit lane. A security guard had been assigned to this location, but the guard occasionally left the
position, allowing unauthorised individuals to gain access to the pit lane.

Considering the matter extensively, the Stewards determined that no further action is required.

Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in accordance with Article 15
of the FIA International Sporting Code and Chapter 4 of the FIA Judicial and Disciplinary Rules, within the applicable time
limits.
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